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Staff anticipates that if any of the City’s submissions for the 2012 Flood Protection Grant Program
are successful, the cost-share agreements for the approved projects will include similar key terms,
including granting of a release and indemnity by the City in favour of the Province.

Staff recommends authority be given to the Chief Administrative Officer and General Manager
Engineering and Public Works to negotiate and execute the cost share agreements from the Province
for the Williams Road Drainage Pump Station and the No. 1 Road North Drainage Pump Station and
if any of the City’s submissions for the 2012 program are successful, to negotiate and execute the
cost share agreements for those projects.

Financial Impact

There is no funding impact at this time.

Staff will submit the projects identified in this report for Council consideration as part of future
capital programs with the City portion of funding from the Drainage and Dikes Utility and/or
Drainage DCC’s. '

Conclusion

The Provincial and Federal governments have partnered to provide flood protection funding to
communities throughout British Columbia. It is anticipated that there will be a flood protection
funding grant opportunity announcement in the Fall 2012 with funding levels and application
parameters similar to what was required in 2010. Staff have prepared a list of flood protection
related projects and are seeking Council endorsement in accordance with the anticipated program
requirements. Further, stafl are seeking Council authority for the negotiation and execution of cost
share agreements approved pursuant to the two grant programs.
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Jim V. Young, P. Eng.
Manager, Engineering Design and Construction
(604-247-4610)
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